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             OIG-25-024    

 

Investigative Summary: Time and Attendance Fraud 
 
Report Date: January 14, 2025 Report Number: 24-0008-I 

 
The U.S. Government Publishing Office (GPO), Office of the Inspector General (OIG), 
investigated an allegation of time and attendance fraud involving a GPO employee, including 
claims that the employee was ineligible for telework. The OIG found no evidence of false time 
reporting or unearned pay and did not substantiate the fraud allegation. Additionally, the 
employee had an approved telework agreement. 
 
However, we found that the employee knowingly submitted inaccurate timecards, failing to 
account for telework days, days off, and actual hours worked. Additionally, the employee’s 
managers approved these inaccuracies. Despite accounting errors, the employee still worked 
the required weekly hours.  
 
This matter was not referred to the U.S. Attorney’s Office for consideration. GPO OIG notified GPO 
leadership of this investigation and its results. 
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